



English version at the bottom | School Calendar | Parent Duty

老师们,同学们和家长们,大家好!

本周六(3/9), 高中有 SAT 考试,中文学校 2:30 开始,所有课程顺延一个小时。

请家长们不要在上课时间进入教学区。协助学校照看好孩子,防范于未然,不让他们在学校里奔跑打闹,不进入空教室,不玩弄 locker, 不上二楼。

请参加了迎新春壁画展的同学本周六下午到家长会值班桌或者办公室领回自己的作品。

1.华夏辩论赛: 今年的华夏总校南区辩论赛将于 5 月 4 日在南部分校举行。欢迎 4-9 年级同学报名。 现在每周第三节课在 A102 教室培训。详情请与廖山漫老师或者本班中文老师联系。

辩论主题:

- A. 4-6年级应该限制孩子每天的手机使用时间 VS 不限制手机使用时间
- B. 7-9年级: 华裔选中文做外语利大于弊 VS 弊大于利
- **2.春季课程注册:** 除少数几门名额已满的课程,所有春季课程都继续 <u>接受网上</u>注册。 如有疑问,请与校务长曹红(regadmin@hxsouth.org)联系或者周六下午到办公室咨询。
- **3.中国电信展示:** 华夏总校赞助商中国电信(CTExcel)是美国首家中国运营商,为在美华人提供手机通讯业务。免合约,可保留原号码。本周六下午到南部分校展示,活动现场可免费领卡。
- 4.家长值班:本周领班:王珍罗洪

今后几周值班安排,请查看附件或者学校网页。

值班当日,请您在上课前 15 分种签到,第三节下课后 10 分种签出。请您在整个过程中坚守岗位,保证给孩子们提供一个安静安全的教育环境。

感谢你们的参与和支持! 我们周六见!

赵巍

华夏南部中文学校校长

Dear Teachers, Students, and Parents,

This Saturday(3/9), the school will begin at 2:30PM, operating on delayed opening schedule due to SAT exam at high school.

- **1.Spring Class Registration:** We are still accepting registration for spring semester. If you have any questions, please contact Connie Cao at regadmin@hxsouth.org or stop by school office on Saturday afternoon.
- **2.Debate Competition:** 2019 Huaxia Southern District Debate Competition will be held on May 4th at Huaxia South. All 4-9 grade students are welcome to join. The training will be held every week at 3:30PM at classroom A103, starting from February 23rd. For details, please contact Ms. Shanman Liao.
- **3. China Telecom Show:** China Telecom (CTExcel) is the first Chinese operator in the United States to provide mobile communication services for Americans. Free of contract, you can keep the original number! A free card is available at the event on Saturday afternoon.
- **4.Parent Duty:** Please check following link for future duty assignment:

http://www.hxsouth.org/PTA/ParentDuty.aspx

PTA sends out emails notifying each week's on-duty families on Monday. Please respond by Wednesday.

On your duty day, please sign in 15 minutes before class starts and sign out 10 minutes after third class. Please stay on duty during this period to ensure a quiet and secure education environment for the children.

With warm regards,

Wei Zhao

Principal, Huaxia South Chinese School









View as Webpage